BOARD OF HEALTH 

MINUTES 

09 NOVEMBER 2010
CALL TO ORDER BY WILLIAM T. WALSH

PRESENT Peter C. Ryan, Vice Chairman, Michael A. Catalano, Member and Colleen M. Strapponi, Secretary.
Mr. Ryan states for the record that Mr. Walsh is not in attendance this evening due to his required credit courses for the International Plumber Association License which he is attending this evening in Auburn, MA.

Mr. Ryan motions to accept the minutes of the 19 October 2010 meeting, second Mr. Catalano.  The vote is unanimous.

OLD BUSINESS:

Mr. Ryan advises the Board the status of the following properties:

136 Mendon St. This property was cited by the Board of Health for Not Maintaining Property Free of Refuse.  Mr. Ryan notes that complaints were received from abutters regarding the amount of trash stored on the property.  This property has been brought into compliance.

12 Richmond Street – This property continues to receive the Notice of Not Maintaining Property Free of Refuse along with the appropriate fines.  Mr. Ryan notes for the record that this property has been abandoned and the Bank of America has not taken possession of the property, however, they continue to pay the real estate taxes on the property.
5 Richmond St. This property was cited by the Board of Health for Not Maintaining Property Free of Refuse.  Mr. Ryan notes that complaints were received from abutters regarding the amount of trash stored on the property.  The subject property is owned by an absentee landlord.  This property has been brought into compliance.  

28 Richmond St. This property was cited by the Board of Health for Not Maintaining Property Free of Refuse.  Mr. Ryan notes that complaints were received from abutters regarding the amount of trash stored on the property.  The subject property is owned by an absentee landlord.  This property has been brought into compliance.  

10 Middle St. – This property was cited by the Board of Health for Not Maintaining Property Free of Refuse.  Mr. Ryan notes that complaints were received from abutters regarding the amount of trash stored on the property.  This property has been brought into compliance.

NEW BUSINESS:

Barn Inspections – Mr. Ryan advises the Board that Mr. Kevin Sullivan is continuing with the Barn Inspections and that they should be completed within the next week.  Mr. Catalano requests Ms. Strapponi to place this matter on the agenda for the 23 November 2010 Board of Health meeting.
LICENSES AND PERMITS

Mr. Ryan advises the Board that Mullaly Construction has applied for a 2010 Septic Installer’s Permit.  Ms. Strapponi confirms that Mr. James Malley, P.E. has reviewed the application and all documents are in order. Mr. Catalano motions to grant a 2010 Septic Installer’s Permit to Mullaly Construction, second Mr. Ryan.  The vote is unanimous.

BILLS:
Mr. Ryan motions to pay the following bills:

Allied Waste October 2010





$17,638.08

Wheelabrator Millbury, Inc. – October
 2010


$13,261.18

Woodward&Curran Inv. #79747




$  3,800.00

Kevin Sullivan Barn Inspections 2010



$  1,190.00

Malley Engineering Co. August-October 2010


$  3,350.00

Wheelabrator Millbury, Inc.



$14,193.85
Second Mr. Catalano  The vote is unanimous.

Mr. Ryan motions to close the meeting, second Mr. Catalano.  The vote is unanimous.
Respectfully submitted,

Colleen M. Strapponi

